DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS
3 . . , , , Engineering Division — Traffic Section
P : “o. meeting community needs . .. enhancing quality of life,” 2625 E. Glendale Avenue
Appleton, WI 54911

TEL (920) 832-5580

FAX (920) 832-5570

To: Municipal Services Committee
From: Michael S. Hardy, Assistant City Traffic Engineer
Date: August 3, 2015

Re: Parking Ordinance Adjustment - Capitol Drive, south side, at intersection of Northbreeze Drive, near Edna
Ferber Elementary School

A new crosswalk was added across Capitol Drive on the east side of Northbreeze Drive this summer, near Edna Ferber
Elementary School. Upon review of parking signage and corresponding ordinance language, a revision is required.

The Traffic Section recommends the ordinances be changed to accommodate the new crosswalk.
To accomplish this, the following ordinance action is required:

1. Repeal Ord. 164-11: “Stopping, standing and parking be prohibited from 7:30 a,m. to 4:30 p.m. on school days on the
south side of Capitol Drive from Northbreeze Drive to a point 20 fi. west of Northbreeze Drive”

2. Create: “Stopping, standing and parking be prohibited, on school days from 7:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., on the south side
of Capitol Drive from a point 20 feet west of Northbreeze Drive to a point 20 feet east of Northbreeze Drive.”
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